Alaska Department of Labor and Workforce Development 
Employment Security Division 
Rapid Response to UPS layoffs
							
In April 2010, the Department of Labor and Workforce Development, Rapid Response Coordinator Shawna Harper, began working with Philip Donahue, HR Manager, UPS Flight Operations ( Louisville, KY)  and Don Creamer, Chief Pilot and Independent Pilots Association Representative (Anchorage, AK).  

The goal of rapid response is to mitigate the negative impacts of layoffs by connecting all impacted workers to state employment and reemployment services, social service programs, and training opportunities in order to ease their transition and get them back to work as soon as possible. 
 
Ms. Harper and Mr. Donahue have had meetings almost weekly since the initial contact.  These meetings are designed to plan an appropriate response to the workers including determining what state their wages have been reported to for unemployment insurance purposes (Alaska), what specific program information to provide to them, contact information for employment and training programs in other states (for those not domiciled in Alaska), creating marketing/outreach materials to advise the pilots of rapid response services and meeting times and location, etc.  Follow up meetings are held to discuss meeting attendance results and if program information and materials is being understood.  

Monthly meetings for UPS pilots have been held at the Marriott Hotel in Anchorage.   To date between six and 15 people have attending each meeting with the expectation of the August meeting where there was no one in attendance.  UPS is in the process of determining if the zero attendance was because of lack of interest or UPS”s lack of marketing.  

Meeting dates:
May 26, 2010
June 17, 2010
July 16, 2010
August 11, 2010
September 9, 2010 (scheduled) 
October 27, 2010 (scheduled) 

Present at these meetings are employment and training specialists, unemployment insurance experts, and a local office manager. Both pilots and UPS HR staff and management have attended the rapid response meetings.  Feedback has been very positive.  

Most pilots at these meetings indicate that they are moving out of state.  A few are interested in changing careers or obtaining additional flight credentials.  These pilots are working with the Department of Labor and Workforce Development’s Anchorage Career Support and Training Office staff to put together training plans.    


For more information, contact the Alaska Department of Labor and Workforce Development. 
